To: ISPCP Members 

From:  Maggie Mansourkia, MCI

Date:  August 27, 2003

Re:  Industry/US Government Meeting on ICANN

Purpose of Meeting

A small industry group met with the US government last week to follow up on inquiries regarding Whois, congressional inquiries, WIPO II, UDRP and related ICANN issues.   Since members of the ISPCP, business and IP constituencies were represented from the industry side, we didn’t necessarily have completely homogeneous views on all the issues discussed, however, we were in agreement for the most part.  On behalf of MCI, my goals were to educate our government on what our priorities were for Whois, provide insight on status of ICANN reform in response to recent congressional inquiries and advocate for a measured introduction of new gTLDs.  

US Gov. agencies represented included Dept. of Commerce, Dept. of Justice, Federal Trade Commission and Internal Revenue Service.

Discussion

1) The Whois database took up the majority of our time.  Each person gave a run down of priorities related to Whois reform.  I provided a brief run down of ways MCI’s ISP units use Whois data and included access, accuracy and availability as our priorities.  I further mentioned that privacy interests are often confused in the Whois debate, based on myths rather than reality.  This garnered many questions, most of which related to why privacy wasn’t important to large companies.  I explained that it was indeed very important to MCI, but under circumstances where someone voluntarily chooses to register a domain name, they have a duty to the stability and enforceability of the DNS to provide accurate contact information.  The group followed up with examples of third party registration services currently being offered to protect privacy and ways in which legitimate communication could take place over the Internet without the need to hide Whois data.

2) Whois Work groups 
GNSO Steering group-priority determination completed at last meeting.

GAC-in reactionary mode right now; we were told no new policy decisions were expected on Whois from the GAC.

President’s working group-no recent movement.

3) Congressional meetings were discussed, focusing on the IPC’s request for greater enforcement of the ICANN contract terms on Whois, and the dept. of commerce’c position that ICANN is unable to take up enforcement actions at this time.  This response is not satisfactory to the IPC and they have taken their concerns on enforcement to the Hill, which has scheduled a hearing on the issue for next month (tentatively on 9/4).

4) UDRP.  There was strong support for the UDRP process.  There have apparently been rumors that through ITU or WIPO II, UDRP is in danger of being overtaken, but nothing specific was discussed and all parties agreed that would be a bad outcome.  

5) Introduction of new gTLDs. Discussion focused on implementing auctions for new gTLDs.  The BC is strongly opposed to the idea, and the IPC reps said they had not discussed the idea.  I noted that I was not aware of an ISPCP position on this either, and our main concern was measured introduction to preserve stability of the DNS.  The USG reps indicated that while they were not wedded to auction per se, they would like to see some kind of economic determination for new gTLDs in order to take away the “beauty contest” aspect of the decision making process.  

Conclusion

The government reps indicated their desire to obtain more information on how each party uses Whois data and continue to be educated on the privacy issues.  We will have ongoing consultations after the hearing and prior to the Carthage meeting.

